
 

 

 

 

5th July 2025 

Dear Parents, 

Jai Hind! 

We are pleased to inform you that the new underpass near Mayor World School is now fully operational. 

As you exit the underpass, you can either: 

Take a U-turn — the school is just 450 metres ahead, or 

Continue straight, take a left turn at Police Station No. 7, and follow the signboards installed along the 

route. 

The underpass route is fast, smooth, and completely free from traffic jams, ensuring a hassle-free 

commute for you and your child. We are proud to share that this underpass was constructed following 

persistent requests and follow-up efforts by the school in the interest of our community. 

Additionally, during our recent meeting with the Honourable Minister, we were assured that the C7 

railway crossing will be made operational again very soon. This is welcome news for families who prefer 

the earlier route. 

With this, Mayor World School is now accessible from multiple directions across the city, and all approach 

roads in the surrounding area are currently being recarpeted by the Municipal Corporation, further 

enhancing travel convenience. 

While multiple routes are now available, we highly recommend using the underpass as it offers the 

quickest and smoothest approach to school. 

We thank you for your continued support in ensuring safe and timely access for all students. 

Warm regards, 

Principal 

Mayor World School 

 

 


